Kimberly Woods Homeowners Association

Executive Committee Meeting Minutes

April 16, 2014
Location:  Easley home, 14564 Kimberly Circle

Time: 7pm

Attending:  

Co-Presidents:   Michael Chang & Steve Gruber

Treasurer: Tom Shimota

 Secretary: Shawn Engelberg

 At-large / VP: Helen Liu 

Outgoing board: Steve & Leigh Ann Easley

1. Common area maintenance and repair responsibilities – Leigh Ann discussed the history, process and costs for monthly, yearly and as needed common space services.  Tom agreed to become the point man for overseeing these efforts.  All documents and files were given to Tom. 

2. Transfer of bank account & signing procedures – KWHOA bank account is at Chase Bank Mercantile Branch.  Signing privileges will pass to Steve Gruber (Pres) and Tom Shimota (Treasurer).  Shawn (Secretary) & Leigh Ann will join them at the bank to complete the transfer on Monday 4/21 or Tuesday 4/22 at 4pm.  Leigh Ann will call the bank and set the time with our representative, Brian. 

3. Storage and e-sharing of documents – Shawn will set up a drop box folder and share it with all executive officers.  It will contain Articles of Incorporation, Bylaws, DC&Rs, minutes, etc. 
4. Past Due Collections, use of outside law firm – Steve Easley reviewed the recommendation from other LO homeowner associations to use an outside law firm to assist KWHOA with past-due collections. Vial Fotheringham was recommended.  The committee reviewed the material.  It was voted, unanimously, that we should use this strategy, and the executive committee empowered Steve Gruber to put it in place.  
a. Steve Gruber will vet the law firm, and if he considers them reasonable and competent, he will retain them at the agreed upon rate of $250 one-time fee.   (Other fees are paid by the delinquent homeowner.)  
b. Steve Gruber will also review our Bylaws, DCR’s and roof DCR amendment with the lawyer for advise on revisions and updates.  
5. Directory and distribution – Shawn will complete the directory and email to all homeowners. 

6. Website – Helen agreed to set up a KWHOA website.  She will use the Westlake Homeowners website is a model. 

7. Westlake Homeowners Association contact information – Michael agreed to contact the president of WHOA and provide him/her with our new officer contact information. 

8. Block party – Helen will investigate doing a very simple KWHOA block party this summer. 
9. Road safety and signage – Michael will contact the city of Lake Oswego to review our concerns and suggest possible improved signage on Kruse Oaks Blvd.  Concerns include:  Cross walk areas, no parking signs too close to median area, better speed signs.  

10. New copies of DC&R’s  – Michael will contact the State to get a better copy of our DC&R’s. 

11. Next meeting – will be called as needed by Steve Gruber. 
Meeting was adjourned at 8:30. 

Respectfully submitted,  Shawn Engelberg, Secretary  4/17/2014

